

Our Ref: JWS/KON

October 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

## **RE: Newquay Surf Residential Trip Ballot Results**

Thank you for showing an interest and enthusiasm for the Newquay Surf Residential Trip. We would like to inform you about the outcome of the recent ballot.

As you may be aware, this year's Newquay Surf Residential Trip has garnered significant interest from our students, making it oversubscribed. After carefully conducting the ballot, we regret to inform you that your child's name was not selected for a place on the trip in the initial selection.

However, we have good news as well. Your child's name has been placed on our reserve list. This means that if any selected students choose not to participate or do not pay their deposit by the deposit deadline, we will revisit the reserve list to fill those available spots. While we cannot guarantee a place, your child still has a chance to join the trip if circumstances change.

We understand that this news may bring mixed emotions and we want to assure you that we appreciate your child's interest and enthusiasm for the Newquay Surf Residential Trip. We encourage you to keep an eye on your emails and check for updates regarding any changes in your child's status on the reserve list. In the meantime, if you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to us at <a href="mailto:jwilkes@dormston.dudley.sch.uk">jwilkes@dormston.dudley.sch.uk</a>. We are here to assist you and provide any information you may need.

Thank you for your understanding and continued support in providing enriching experiences for our students. We hope to have the opportunity to welcome your child on the Newquay Surf Residential Trip if the circumstances allow.

Your sincerely

Mr Wilkes

Mr Wilkes Activities Week Lead





